
 

February 8, 2013 

 

 

 

 

The Honorable Kasha Kelley, Chairperson 

House Committee on Education 

Statehouse, Room 151-S 

Topeka, Kansas  66612 

 

Dear Representative Kelley: 

 

 SUBJECT: Fiscal Note for HB 2221 by House Committee on Education 

 

 In accordance with KSA 75-3715a, the following fiscal note concerning HB 2221 is 

respectfully submitted to your committee. 

 

 HB 2221 would provide that local boards of education not grant access to any 

professional employee or school employee’s physical or electronic mailboxes to a professional 

employee organization without giving equal access to other professional employee organizations 

that request access.  Equal access would also be required to be given to other professional 

employee organizations as it relates to meetings and recruiting members. 

 

 Enactment of HB 2221 would have no fiscal effect.  

 

 

 

 Sincerely, 

 

 

 

 

 Steven J. Anderson, CPA, MBA 

 Director of the Budget 

 

 

 

 

 

cc: Dale Dennis, Education  


